 Charlbury Refugee Action Group
Open letter

To all Oxfordshire MPs: Victoria Prentis, John Howell, Anneliese Dodds, Layla Moran, David Johnston, Robert Courts

Dear Oxfordshire members of parliament,

We are writing to ask that you do everything within your power to ensure that refugee children stranded in Europe are able to join relatives in the UK, after we leave the EU on 31 January. 

In the week of the 75th anniversary of the liberation of Auschwitz, the heartrending recollections of the children who survived, now in their 80s and 90s, were given an added poignancy – they came the week after parliament voted down the amendment to the Brexit Bill which would have guaranteed the rights of lone asylum seeking children currently stranded in Europe to join family members in the UK. 

These children are alone, away from their families. They are cold, frightened, hungry and frequently without help. The longer they are left stranded, the more likely they are to risk their lives trying to hide in, on or under lorries, or to fall prey to traffickers.

The government’s attitude to the protection of child refugees has shamed us. In 1939, the Chamberlain government acted speedily to allow 10,000 refugee children into the UK from Nazi-dominated Europe, in the Kindertransport scheme. 

But when in 2016, Lord Dubs, one of those child refugees of 1939, sought to allow in 3,000 of the most vulnerable of the 90,000 or so children stranded in Europe after fleeing war or conflict, the government bitterly resisted, eventually conceding under pressure to take an unspecified number. 

Eight months later, after bringing in only 200 children, it announced the scheme’s closure, while grudgingly agreeing (under pressure of legal proceedings) to bring in another 280. 

While an EU member state, the UK was also obliged under the Dublin Regulation to admit asylum seeking children alone in Europe to join family members here. Lord Dubs again fought for this commitment to continue post-Brexit, and Theresa May’s Brexit Bill contained it. 

The Johnson government removed this pledge in its new Brexit Bill, and an attempt by Dubs to re-insert it was voted down last week. Four of you – Robert Courts, John Howell, David Johnston and Victoria Prentis – voted with the government. 

As residents of Oxfordshire and some of your constituents, we trust that you did so because of the minister’s assurance that the government’s policy had not changed, and that it would negotiate the same protection for these children after Brexit. 

Under the EU Withdrawal Agreement Act, the minister must return to Parliament by 23 March to explain the policy on child asylum seekers with family members here. We hope we can count on you to hold the minister to his assurance. 

Yours, 

Frances Webber
John Dunleavy

For Charlbury Refugee Action Group
